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BROOME COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE PRESS RELEASE 
Sheriff’s Office and Town of Fenton Remind Residents Road Closures  

Ahead of Hillcrest St. Patrick’s Day Parade 
 
(TOWN OF FENTON, NY) The Broome County Sheriff’s Office and the Town of Fenton are 
reminding community members of Sunday’s road closures ahead of the Hillcrest St. Patrick’s 
Day Parade in the Town of Fenton.  
 
On Sunday from 12:45 PM – 2:00 PM, the following roads will be closed to vehicle traffic: 
 

• Chenango Street from West Service 
Road to Nowlan Road 

 
• Nowlan Road between East Service 

Road and Saluda Street 
 

 
• East Service Road between the 

Nowlan Road intersection to the E. 
Service Road Crossover overpass 

 
• West Service Road between the 

Chenango Street intersection and the 
American Legion 

 
Detours will be available, but motorists are 
urged to avoid these areas between 12:45 
PM – 2:00 PM to help ensure the safety of 
parade attendees, participants and 
pedestrians.  
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Broome County Sheriff Fred Akshar said, “Thank you to the Town of Fenton, the Hillcrest 
Community Association and all the organizers this year’s St. Patrick’s Day parade. We look 
forward to joining the Hillcrest community for another fun, safe parade this Sunday, and we’re 
asking the community to help us keep it that way. If you’re going to be traveling in the area, 
please plan ahead, take note of the closures and steer clear.” 
 
Town of Fenton Supervisor Gary Holcomb said, “The Town of Fenton and more specifically the 
Hillcrest Community are glad to host this small-town USA St. Patrick’s Day Parade.  It has 
become a tradition to follow the Binghamton Parade with another opportunity for participants to 
show their stuff. Many thanks to the Broome County Sheriff’s Office and our neighboring 
communities for coordinating a safe parade route with as little disruption as possible to non-
participants. It looks like a favorable day for the weather, so enjoy the parade!” 
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